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Hamsey Community Primary School

   


	Headteacher: Gil Sweetenham  office@hamsey.e-sussex.sch.uk   www.hamsey.eschools.co.uk
Address: Cooksbridge, Lewes, East Sussex, BN8 4SJ                                       Tel:  01273 400370    Fax: 01273 400370

	Dear Parents and Carers, 
Parents Evenings
Thank you to the many of you who took the opportunity to make an appointment to talk with your child’s class teacher this week. We all feel that the parent – teacher relationship is really important to ensure your child is happy and achieves well, so if you did not manage to see your child’s teacher this week please do make an appointment to see them at a mutually convenient time after the October break.
Participation in Sporting Events

(1)County Cross Country
Our Cross Country team participated in a County wide event at Beacon Academy in Crowborough this week. The run was gruelling, and very muddy, and there were well over 100 entrants. 
Our representatives,  Iona, Sascha, Kara and Jim, all performed admirably and did themselves, and the school community, proud.

(2)Cluster Football Tournament
We are also immensely proud of our football teams who, last week, participated in a Chailey area tournament. Our Year 5/6 team won the tournament for their age group, as well as picking up the Fair Play Award for their sportsmanship and positive attitude. 

It’s great to win a tournament, but we are doubly proud of the attitude shown by our children across both Years 3/4 and 5/6 and the recognition it received from the event organisers.
Transporting Children in Cars
A huge thank you to all our parents and carers who offer to transport children to and from school events. Without your help it would not be possible for the children to take part in so many sporting events, etc.
However, unless parents make informal arrangements amongst themselves, the school needs to see a current driving licence, insurance certificate and MOT certificate so that we can ’authorise’ you as a driver and are fully compliant with insurance regulations. 
Please speak to Mrs Dymond in the office if you are able to offer assistance. 
Thank you for your co-operation with this.

School Uniform 
Thank you to everyone for sending their children to school in the correct school uniform. We have had many visitors recently comment on how smart our children wearing school uniform look. 
Our policy (also available on our website) outlines our current uniform requirements as follows:

· Grey or black smart school style trousers, shorts, skirt or pinafore.  No denim or track suit bottoms.
· Red and white school style dresses  - gingham or stripes.
· Plain (except for the school logo) white or red shirt: this can be a polo shirt, T shirt without a collar or long/short sleeved shirts. NB long sleeved T shirts should not be worn under short sleeved shirts.

· Red jumper, sweatshirt or fleece: preferably one with the Hamsey logo but any other plain red long sleeved top is acceptable. Sweatshirts, jumpers etc with pictures, logos (other than the Hamsey logo) should not be worn. Hooded sweatshirts are not appropriate for school uniform.

· Plain red, white, black or grey socks or tights. Plain leggings in these colours may be worn under skirts, pinafores or dresses in place of tights.  
Winter Term Clothing
As the weather is getting colder and wetter please can I remind you that all children should have a coat suited to the weather conditions to wear during school break times. 

Preferred footwear is sensible school style black shoes. Brown or red school style shoes can also be worn.

Boots can be worn in winter. Boots should be one colour and black is preferred, but brown or red is also acceptable. They should not be a fashion item and should be as plain as possible: minimal fur and only a discrete pattern, if any at all.
If chunky boots, wellington boots or snow boots are worn to school because of bad weather then could your child please bring in a change of footwear appropriate for wearing in the classroom.
	Firework Night Celebrations

November 5th is very nearly upon us, and those of you who attend the world famous Lewes Bonfire Celebrations will know it is a riot of sound, colour and excitement, as well as a focal point for the wider Lewes communities to come together. Many of our families are/have been involved in the various bonfire societies and I know that many of you attend the festivities as a family and will be doing so this year too.
We would like to celebrate your children’s experiences of local events such as this, and Mr Wright has requested that if you happen to take any fantastic photos of your children participating in/watching the displays, could we possibly have copies to select from for a display in school, please.
Some Dates for Next Term
2nd November – Start of new term

13th November – Children In Need Event **

16th November – Photographs
18th November 9.30-11 – Prospective Parents Open a.m.
8th December – Years 5/6 Big Sing in Eastbourne
15th December – Christmas Performances **

16th December – Christmas Dinner **

18th December – End of Term

** More details will be sent to you nearer the time next term.

And finally
Thank you all for your support this term. 
We here all wish you a lovely half term week with your children.

See you all again on Monday November 2nd for another exciting term!
Warmest regards,
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Gil Sweetenham

Headteacher
Jewellery, Makeup and Hair
Whilst on the issue of uniform, here is a gentle reminder about these aspects of our  agreed uniform code too:

· The only pieces of jewellery allowed are a wrist watch and plain stud earrings. These should be removed for PE, or in certain circumstances, earrings can be covered with microporous tape, which should be supplied from home. Long hair should be tied back for PE (please ensure your child has a hair tie in school)) and at the class teacher’s discretion for other lessons e.g. cooking.  
· Hair accessories should be modest and suitable for an active school day. 
· No make-up is permitted, including nail varnish.

Your continued support of our uniform policy is gratefully appreciated – thank you.


Working Together
Learning Together
Aiming High

